17-6-03
The Secretary
Select Committee on Medicare
Suite S1 30
Parliament House
Canberra ACT 2600
 

Dear Committee
I write to you regarding the Howard Government's proposed changes to Medicare.
It is with complete disbelief that I view the Howard Government's incentives to change bulk billing arrangements to a co-payment at point of sale and limit free health care to only health care card holders. That such an unacceptable proposal could be put to the Senate has only served to reinforce my perception that our representatives in Canberra have lost touch with the daily battles of the average Australian. 
I am the mother of a young family on an average income, we are the lower-middle class of Australian society but the reality is we are the working poor. Our weekly income is spent as soon as it arrives with payments towards home mortgage, gas, electricity, phone, water/land rates, insurance (health, house, contents and car ) and then food for a family of four, plus school fees and school excursion levies. We do not earn enough earn enough to provide extra for our superannuation and we have no savings. Our only asset is our home but our bank holds the title to most of it.
A visit to our family doctor is something that we must budget for and a family sickness is something that we can not afford as a visit for the four of us costs almost $100 even before we purchase any pharmaceutical items. 
There are times when we have no option to use a bulk billing center and if we are denied access to this medical service we will be forced to use a public hospital or just go without.
 

We are tax payers and we pay our Medicare levy, we also struggle to pay for health insurance yet if we were ever faced with a medical emergency we would have no choice but to go into a public hospital due to the additional costs incurred by private cover. 
I find it hard to believe that the Australian economy has been reduced to such an appalling state that the government is now making moves to create an underclass in our society where medical care will be viewed as a luxury item. 
 

I request that the Senate rejects the Howard Government's proposed changes to our Medicare system as our situation is the reality of many working class Australians. The Australian battler is already at breaking point and can no longer be ignored. I implore the Senate to acknowledge it's duty of care to the Australian people and reject the Howard Government's incentives to further impoverish the average Australian.
 

Yours sincerely
 

Sonia Hamill
27 Warwick St 
Newtwown 
Geelong 3220
 

 

 

 

